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The honourable Principal met 
Mr Saeed Ghani, Minister Education 
and Literacy Sindh, on 26th May 
2021 at Sindh Secretriate, Karachi. 

Mr Khalid Hyder, Secretary of 
Education (colleges) was also 
p r e s e n t  i n  t h e  m e e t i n g .  T h e 
Education Minister cherished the 

day he visited the BCCG with CM 
Sindh on 09-04-2021 and appreciated 
the standards of the college and was 
e x t r e m e l y  i m p r e s s e d  w i t h 

leadership of present Principal. The 
meeting discussed major matters 
s u c h  a s  e d u c a t i o n ,  f i n a n c e ,  
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Principal BCCG Meets Minister of 
Education and Literacy Sindh 

Showing 
the concern 
for the college, 
the Principal 
D r .  B r i g 
M o h a m m a d 
A m i n 
discussed various matters where 
PSO can contribute in educational 
development and support BCCG to 
provide girls more opportunities to 
excel. The meeting remained 
fruitful as the dignities discussed 
how PSO CSR Trust can help BCCG 
in development, expansion of Labs 
and scholarships for needy and 
deserving Cadets of BCCG. Brig 
G h u m a n  w a s  e x t r e m e l y 
supportive and willing to go out 
of the way to contribute positively 
a n d  o b j e c t i v e l y  i n  t h e 
development of BCCG. 

PSO Joins Helping 
Hands with BCCG 

Due to  the  pandemic 
situation, the semi-final round 
o f  t h e  H i p p o  E n g l i s h 
L a n g u a g e  O l y m p i a d 
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Cadets Appeared in 
Semi-Final of Hippo 

Contest, 2021 

A delegation 
f r o m  t h e 
Education and 
S k i l l 
D e v e l o p m e n t 
Department of 
F o u j i 
F o u n d a t i o n 
Headquarters Rawalpindi 
visited Shaheed Benazir Abad 
o n  2 4  M a y  2 0 2 1 .  T h e 
delegation was led by Maj. 
Gen (R) Naseer Ahmed Khan 
and included Col. (R) Akmal, 
Z o n a l  D i r e c t o r  S i n d h 
Balochistan. The delegation 

c a l l e d  o n  D r  B r i g  ( R ) 
Muhammad Amin, Principal 
Bukhtawar Cadets College for 
Girls. The delegation spent 
more than 4 hours with the 
Principal and held a wide 
r a n g e  o f  m u t u a l l y  
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A Delegation from ESDD 
Coordinates with Principal BCCG 



Due to the high 
inflammation of 
Covid19 across the 
c o u n t r y ,  t h e 
administration of 
BCCG planned to 
c o n t i n u e  t h e 
t e a c h i n g  a n d 
learning process 
online  so the 
lockdown does not 
affect the learning process. The 
annual  and Pre -Board 
examinations for class VIII to 
XI were conducted from 25-05-
2021 to 02-06-2021. For smooth 
conduct, Ms Roohna Qureshi, 
O/IC examination had 
coordination meeting with 
teaching staff. The meeting 

decided to take MCQs based 
paper of Science subjects. And, 
for the non-electives 25 marks 
were reserved for the 
assignment and fifty marks for 
MCQs. Ms Umm-e-Rubab, O/
IC IT, provided complete 
technical support throughout 
the exams. 
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budget, infrastructure and 
professional training. Mr 
Saeed Ghani showed deep 
interest and concern for 
female education and 
leadership development. In 
this regard, the release of the 
Rs 1.0 Billion endowment 
fund and Rs 150.0 Million 
grants-in-aid will be 
expedited. RS 742.0 Million 
ADP component will be 
adjusted within the budget 
and next year budget. 
Showing the concern for girls 
education the education 
Minister asked Secretary 
Education to visit the college 
as a priority.  

In the end, the Principal 
thanked Mr Saeed Ghani, 
Minister of Education and 
Literacy Department, for 
granting him time. And,  
through Minister extended 
gratitude for the generosity of 
Mr Murad Ali Shah CM 
Sindh, for their special 
personal consideration 
towards the extension of all 
possible support for female 
education and personality 
development at Bakhtawar 
Cadet College for Girls. 

BCCG Conducts Online Annual/ 
Pre-Board Examination 2021 

As per government 
guidelines, the management of 
BCCG planned to switch to a 

virtual teaching strategy from 
19-05-2021 till 25-05-2021. All 
the lecturers arranged online 
classes from class VIII to XI via 

Zoom and Google Meet; 
teachers updated the post-class 
tasks to Google Classroom. For 

smooth conduct of classes Ms 
Umm-e-Rubab provided 
technical assistance to the 
teachers. 

BCCG Switched to Virtual  
Teaching Mode 

Keeping in view the safety 

of the cadets, a team of 

doctors deputed by DHO, 

SBA visited BCCG to collect 

samples for COVID-19 tests 

on 17 May 2021. A number of 

one hundred and thirty 

samples were collected and 

sent for Covid19 detection. 

The health team followed the 

SOPs while collecting 

samples. 

Sample for Covid-19 
Tests Collected 



On the holy festival of Eid

-ul-Fitur, BCCG commenced 

Eid holidays from 10-05-2021 

to 16-05-2021. The online 

classes and other academic 

activities remained suspended 

during Eid Holidays. 

Bakhtawarians 
Avail Eid 
Holidays 

A coordination meeting of 

faculty was held on 18 May 

2021 in conference room of the 

college to discuss progress of 

syllabus and strategies that 

can be used to achieve 

outstanding result in Board 

Exams. 

Coordination 
Meeting Held 

Ms. Ambreen, lecturer 

in Sindhi appointed as 

warden of Elsa Kazi House, 

Ms. Qurat-ul-ain Shaikh, 

lecturer in Biology 

appointed as warden of 

Fatima Jinnah House, Ms. 

Aqsa Tunio, lecturer in 

Chemistry appointed as 

warden of Marium 

Mukhtiar House and Ms. 

Wengus Ansari, lecturer in 

Pakistan Studies appointed 

as warden of Marui House 

on 31st May 2021. Ms. Bibi 

Halimat, lecturer in 

Chemistry would lead all 

the wardens as Chief 

Warden. 

House Wardens  
Appointed 

The Principal, BCCG Dr. 
Brig (Retd) Muhammad Amin 
had a coordination meeting 
with Mr. Mohsin Ali Shah, 
Commissioner SBA on 6th 

May, 2021. During the table 
talk, The Principal discussed 
the mutual interests and the 
concerned matters of the 
college. 

Principal Meets Commissioner, SBA 
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organized online on 07-05-

2021 between 09:00 am to 

12:00 pm. The qualified / 

successful Cadets for the semi- 

final round attempted the  

online paper consisting 

r e a d i n g  a n d  w r i t i n g 

categories. Furthermore, the 

concerned teachers were 

connected with the Cadets 

through the Zoom application 

to guide them during the 

contest. 
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beneficial discussion on 
Education and Skil l 
Development. Upon the 
invitation by Principal, Dr 
Farooqu Hassan, worthy 
V i c e - C h a n c e l l o r  a n d 
Chairman Shaheed Benazir 
Abad BISE, also joined for 
lunch and had discussions. 
Subsequently, Principal 
Bakhtawar Cadet College 
for Girls and the delegation 

of  Fouji  Foundation 
Headquarters Rawalpindi 
visited Shaheed Benazir 
Abad BISE. The Chairman 
of the Board briefed on the 
operations of the Board and 
presented souvenirs to the 
visitors. 



BCCG triumphs for 
another landmark as BCCG 
w a s  r e c o g n i z e d 
internat ional ly  in  the 
“International Journal of 
A d v a n c e d  T r e n d s  i n 
Computer Science and 
Engineering" as one of the top 
ranked institutes of Pakistan 
to use smart learning tools to 

m e e t  2 1 s t  c e n t u r y ’ s 
technological era. The journal 
is one of the best journals of 
Computer Science and 
Technology of 21st Century. 
Ph.D. Scholar Ms.Saima Siraj, 
Assistant professor QUEST 
Nawabshah utilized Cadets 
and smart boards of BCCG to 
investigate the impact of 

smart learning tools for basic 
education system. Her 
research study claimed that 
smart learning tools brings 
effective result oriented 
outcomes in cadets of BCCG. 
She remained thankful to 
Dr.Brig (Retd.) Muhammad 
Amin, Principal BCCG for his 
kind approval to get the data 

for her studies. Ms Saima 
Siraj, , Assistant professor 
QUEST Nawabshah, used the 
IT based platform of BCCG 
during research and the 
scholar acknowledges the 
support and corporation of 
Ms. Umm-e-Rubab O/IC IT 
throughout data collection 
and analysis phase. 

BCCG Recognized Internationally 

• A  c o o r d i n a t i o n 
meeting of academic and 
admin staff with the 
Principal was held on 5th 
June, 2021 in the conference 
room of the college. The 
meeting followed the 
agenda of reopening of the 
college after the Covid19’s 
short break. The meeting 
Chairperson announced 
that college would reopen 
by 07th of the June 2021. 
During the meeting it was 
decided that Cadets would 
attend the morning 
assembly on daily bases, 
before this the morning 
assembly was postponed 
due to uncertain situation 
of Covid19.  To ensure the 
response of the Cadets, it 
was declared that Cadets’ 
response sheet for Prep 
Time would be handed 
over to the subject 
specialist. Besides it, 
Lecturers of the college 
r e q u e s t e d  t o  t h e 
honourable Principal that 
the “Teachers’ Gown” 
should be changed.  

• A short coordination 
meeting was held in the 
staffroom of the college on 
7th June 2021. In the 
meeting Cadets’ response 
sheet for the prep time was 
handed over to the concern 
Lectures. They were 
instructed to fill the sheet 
carefully and return it by 
the end of the month. 

Coordination 
Meeting Held  

Ms Urosha Vistro, 
Lecturer in Creative Arts 
arranged the art activity on 
25th June 2021 in the garden 
of Marium Mukhtiyar House 
(hostel premises). Cadets 
drew an outline of a summer 
fruit and they had to fill it 
with curly, vertical, wavy, zig

-zag, doted and dash lines. 
An approx. time for the 
activity was forty minutes. 
The cadets showed their 
creativity and enjoyed the art 
activity. In the end, the 
outline of summer fruit was 
decorated with unique and 
impressionistic lines. 

Little Picassos’ Busy in Art Activity 



To boost the soft skills of 
the young Cadets, Ms Umm-e-
Rubab, O/IC IT, introduced 
Digi-Skills Program for the 
cadets of BCCG with the 
approval of Principal, Dr. Brig 

(Retd) Muhammad Amin. Digi 
Skills.pk which is Pakistan’s 
first online training program 
initiated by the Government of 
Pakistan, headed by the 
Ministry of IT and Telecom 
with collaboration of Virtual 
University . The aim of the 

program is to enable the 
Cadets to learn the ways of 
Freelancing, Creative Writing 
and Graphic Designing form 
the platform of Digi-Skills. The 

Cadets of class VIII and IX 
were enrolled in Freelancing 
and Creative Writing; on the 
other hand, Cadets of class X 
and XI got enrolled in 
Freelancing and Graphic 

designing. The training started 
from 1st June, 2021 for the next 
12 weeks which is comprised 
of the following procedures: 
 Recorded Lectures 
 Quizzes 
 Software Practices and 
 Hand-on- Exercise  

After the completion of the 
course the successful Cadets 
will be awarded with E- 
Certificates at the end of the 
training. 

A delegation of BISE SBA 
visited BCCG to scrutinize the 
circumstances related to 
Board exam transmission 2021 
on 15th June 2021. The 
representatives included Dr. 
M u h a m m a d  F a r o o q u e , 
Chairman BISE SBA, Dr. 

Waheed Murad Dahiri, and 
Controller examination BISE, 
SBA and Muhammad Saleh 
Pirzada Suprident, BISE SBA. 
The delegation was welcomed 
and greeted by the core 
administration of BCCG. The 
team members visited the 
academic block, library and 
the laboratories with Ms 
Sumera Rajput , acting Vice 
Principal, Ms Roohana 
Qureshi O/IC examination, 
Mr, Salahudin, Admin JCO. 
The delegation exchanged 
ideas and information on 
Cadets’ progress and how the 
variety of science subjects are 
under the progress in term of 
examination. The delegations 
remained satisfied and 
appreciated the efforts for 
providing quality education 
to female Cadets. In the end, 
the guests were served with 
delicious lunch followed by 
presentation of the souvenirs 
to the guests. 

Delegation from BISE 
SBA Visits BCCG 

BCCG Enhances the Soft  
Skills of Cadets 



A thanks Giving Dinner 
was arranged on 4th June as 
gesture of thanks from the 
academic and administrative 
staff of BCCG in the honor of 
Principal Dr. Brig (Retd) 
Muhammad Amin SI (M) for 

his painstaking efforts to bring 
p r o g r e s s i v e  f i n a n c i a l 
development of BCCG that 
resulted in the approval of all 
the demands that worthy 
Principal requested to CM, 
Sindh, Syed Murad Ali Shah 
on formal inauguration of the 
college. The staff of BCCG is 
exceptionally proud of these 

first ever history making 
achievements and delighted to 
get the two months’ salary as 
honorarium Pay for working 
hard on the day of “College 
Inauguration”. They thanked 
the Principal for his selfless 

devotion, dedication and high 
spirits for setting standards of 
peaceful and professional 
working environment. While 
speaking to staff, the principal 
asked them to be confident, 
strong and keep working with 
honesty and be sincere to 
themselves as well as to the 
institute. 

BCCG Staff Arranges a  
Thank Giving Dinner  

Ms Atifa Jabeen, Lecturer 

in Urdu was Nikkahfied on 

19th June 2021.  Respected 

Principal, Brig (R) Dr. 

Muhammad Amin, Ms Bibi 

Halimat, Lecturer in Urdu, Ms 

Roohan Qurshi, Lecturer in 

Islamiat, Ms Rukhsana 

Qurban, Lecturer In English 

attended the marriage 

ceremony. The family of 

BCCG wished her best of luck 

for her new life. 

Happy Moment 
for BCCG 

Cadets of fresh IX were 

sent on summer holidays/ 

long weekend on 30th June 

2 0 2 1  d u e  t o  B o a r d 

examination of SSC part I and 

part II. The Cadets were 

provided the study packs 

(comprised on the subjects) to 

enjoy the fun learning 

activities designed by the 

subject specialists of the 

college. Cadets will report 

back to the college by 20th 

August 2021.  The Cadets will 

complete study pack and 

bring  the solved exercises 

when they report back to 

college. 

BCCG Announces 
Summer Holidays 
for Fresh IX Class 



The Chairman Board of 
Intermediate and Secondary 
Education, Dr Farooq Hassan 
visited Bakhtawar Cadet 
College Shaheed Benazirabad 
on 1st June 21. The visiting 
officer  discussed with 
Pr incipal  about Board 
Examination and other matters 
of mutual interest. The visiting 
officer hosted by Dr Brig 
Muhammad Amin with 
delicious lunch 

Chairman Board BISE SBA  
Visits BCCG 

Father of Ms Muniba 
Rouf, Lecturer in Physics 
breathed his last on 30th May, 
2 0 2 1 .  B C C G  f a m i l y  
condolenceing for  her 
irreparable loss, offered 
Fateha and prayed Almighty 
Allah to rest the departed soul 
in eternal peace. 

Obituary  

• The competent authority 
of BCCG appointed Ms 
Alia Korai on 21st June 
2021. She was appointed as 
Lecturer in Physics.  

• Ms Tayyaba was appointed 
as Lecturer in Mathematics 
on 22nd June 2021.  

• Mr. Farhan Soomro was 
appointed as Sub-Engineer 
on 01-06-2021. 

New Staff for 
Various Subjects 

Appointed 

Principal Brig (R) Dr. 

Muhammad Amin with Ms 

Sumera Rajput acting Vice 

Principal and Ms Roohana 

Qureshi O/IC examination 

scheduled conduction the 

guess papers. The duties of 

different lecturers were placed 

to facilitate  the Cadets while 

solving the guess papers. The 

Guess papers followed the 

pattern of board examination 

and the approx. time was two 

hours.  

Furthermore, the extra 

classes were arranged for the 

Cadets. The lecturers of 

languages/art subjects were 

directed to make a round in 

hostels to provide the moral 

support to the Cadets. The 

science teachers were served 

by a complimentary meal  and 

evening tea from the college. 

The Case of Final Board 
Examination 2021 

To safeguard and 

protect the staff and 

Cadets, RMO, Dr. Afsheen 

arranged the vaccine camp 

of COVID-19 on 7th July 

2021 in the college with 

DHO, SBA. An approx. 

number of one hundred 

and thirty staff members of 

BCCG got vaccinated. 

Staff gets 
Vaccinated 



T h e  P r i n c i p a l 

BCCG, Dr Brig (Retd) 

Muhammad Amin, SI

(M), was honoured at 

lunch on 29th  May 

2021, hosted by Dr 

F a r o o q u  H a s s a n 

Chairman Shaheed 

Benazirabad BISE, 

SBA.  The Vice -

Chancellor SBBUVS 

was also present at 

lunch. The dignitaries 

d i s c u s s e d 

miscellaneous matters 

of mutual interest. 

Showing his generous 

h o s p i t a l i t y ,  D r 

Farooque remained 

respect ful .  Be ing 

thankful to him, 

Principal endorsed that 

Dr Farooque is great 

being noble person 

traits and main of 

superior human. 

Principal Hosted 
by Chairman 

BISE, SBA Principal BCCG keeping in 
view the needs of deserving 
cadets had a virtual 
conversation with Mr Abdul 
Kabir Kazi, Managing 
Director, SEF, On 2nd May. 

The discussion with MD aimed 
to provide scholarships to the 
brilliant and hardworking 
Cadets. The meeting had 
positive and fruitful outcomes. 
In the results of effective 
leadership of Principal the 
meeting decided to provide 
scholarships to the best 

students who appeared from 
public schools and remained 
successful candidates in entry 
test conducted by college. The 
Principal, while applauding 
the spirit and great initiative 

cordially invited Mr. Abdul 
Kabir Kazi to pay visit to 
unique and pioneer Cadet 
College for Girls in 
Pakistan.Taking further actions 
in this regard Ms Roohana 
Qureshi, O/IC examination, 
provided the list of selected 
cadets for the scholarships. 

Principal BCCG Had a Cybernetic 
Talk to Managing Director, SEF 

The Principal 
BCCG laid the 
foundation of the 
new girls’ hostel 
block  on 3rd May 
2021. Sharing his 
views on the 
e v e n t ,  t h e 
Principal said: 
“The new hostel would 
provide better accommodation 
with the capacity 60 girls 
cadets of BCCG and has 
equipped with all modern 
facilities”. He hoped that 
hostel would not be a place to 
find academic excellence but 

also be a place of safety, peace 
and serenity. The member of 
BOGs, Engr. Mir Siyal, Engr. 
Ghulam Murtaza Abbasi, JCO 
Admin, Sallauddin Rana, Mr 
Azhar Shaikh, Accounts 
Officer and the college staff 
attended the ceremony. 

Ground-Breaking Ceremony of  
New Girls Hostel Block held 
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